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  Dear parents, 

 

You may have watched the announcement from the Prime Minister this evening, announcing that he 

hopes that the children in reception, year 1 and year 6 are able to return to school on June 1st.  I am sure 

that you have a number of questions surrounding this proposal, particularly what this may look like for 

your child and how we will keep them safe.  Please note that we are receiving the news at the same time 

as you and we are waiting to receive more information from the government and local authority about 

what this means for our schools.  

 

We will update you regarding the implications of the government’s plans in the coming days and weeks. 

We will also survey reception, year 1 and year 6 parents nearer to half term, to calculate how many 

parents are willing to return their child on June 1st. 

 

One key change highlighted by the Prime Minister is that construction workers, manufactures and all 

those who cannot work from home, are able to return to their workplace. If there is no one available to 

look after your child at home, then please contact us to arrange childcare at Chapel Haddlesey school 

and we will do our best to help. 

 

Thank you for your continued support during this unique and challenging time. Until we receive further 

updates from the government, we ask you to continue to follow the current guidelines and stay safe. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Suzanne MacDonald 
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